May 11, 2020, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of the
Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors. The meeting was held by Zoom video meetings,
due to the Coronavirus. Notice of the meeting, instructions to participate, phone number and
password were posted at the Township and listed on the answering machine.
Present: Steve Rathmann, Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner and Chris Bisbee.
Kevin Bartlett stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as items
were being discussed and before each vote. No public was present in the meeting.
Steve Rathmann made a motion to adopt the minutes from the April 13" and April 28"
meetings. Sal Fedele seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed.
Roads were in good shape. Grading, brining and ditching were being done. A contact was
made to control the beavers. Hazlett Tree Service was contacted about trimming trees.
Road inspection was conducted. General maintenance items were reviewed. The delivery of
the ditching bucket was a couple weeks out. Brining should be done in three passes.
Nothing to report on Wilson Road bridge over Darrow Brook.
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to approve application to Erie County Liquid Fuels for
reimbursement of the Wilson Road Bridge inspections. Steve Rathmann seconded. Motion
carried unanimously.
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to purchase an aluminized pipe for the Wakely Road project.
Sal Fedele seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
Nothing to report regarding Recycling.
Nothing to report regarding Recreation.
Zoning permits had been submitted for review.
No Subdivisions were presented.
Nothing from the Planning Commission.
Kevin Bartlett reported that EMS calls were down, due to the Coronavirus.
Attorney Kurt Sundberg was reviewing the Zoning Ordinance revisions.
Violation notices were on hold, as the District Justice office was closed due to the
Coronavirus. A property on Prindle Road and South Dougan Road were to be sent friendly
letters regarding cleaning up of properties.
An application had been submitted by Joseph Adameck to add properties to the Agriculture
Security Area. The process to add property was reviewed, including the 180-day time limit.
Erie County reviewing was discussed. Kurt Sundberg will be consulted for the process.
No schools or seminars were available.
No questions on correspondence.
No final public comment.
Sal Fedele made a motion to pay the invoices as presented, Northwest 3100 through 3120 and
PLGIT 10593 through 10611. Steve Rathmann seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
Sal Fedele made a motion to adjourn. Steve Rathmann seconded. Motion carried
unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner
Secretary



